Cumberland, Wisconsin October 20, 2022

The special meeting of the Cumberland Municipal Utility Commission was called to order on Thursday, October 20th, 2022 at 4:00pm in the Utility Conference Room located at 1265 2nd Avenue, Cumberland, WI, by Utility Commission President, Craig Turcott. The following commissioners were present: Craig Turcott, Gerald Thon, John Anderson, Louis E. Muench and Thomas Goldsmith. Also in attendance was General Manager, Dean Bergstrom, Office Manager, Lori Nyhus, Mayor, Dan Shoemaker and Alderman, Bill Lussier.

There was no public comment.

Information was provided regarding the employee health and dental package. After some discussion with the General Manager and Office Manager, a motion was made by Goldsmith and seconded by Anderson to go into closed session. All commissioners voted yes; motion carried.

Next, a motion was made by Muench and seconded by Anderson to come out of closed session; motion carried.

A motion was made by Anderson and seconded by Thon to change the dental package from Anthem Dental to Delta Dental for the year 2023. The dental savings will be \$11,379.84. All commissioners voted yes; motion carried.

Being no further business, a motion was made by Goldsmith and seconded by Muench to adjourn the meeting. Motion carried; meeting adjourned.

Respectfully submitted,

Gerald Thon, Secretary

Frale 1